

Meeting of the Sanson Community Committee held at the town Hall on the 15<sup>th</sup> January 2020.

Meeting opened at 701pm.

**People present:**

Zara Nicolsan, Dan Goodwin, Heidi Langtry, Pam Workman, Kim Ling, Leona Smith, Chrissie Ellis, Kristi Whittaker, Grant.

**Apologies:**

Denise, Allan Peck.

Previous minutes of the Sanson Community Committee read and passed as true and correct by Pam and seconded by Chrissie.

**Matters arising from the previous minutes:**

A discussion was had about the weekly running of the Sanson Sunday Market. More persons are needed to relieve the current two people. Heidi and Zara offered to help and arrangements to exchange phone numbers was made so Chrissie could follow up and train and allocate a roster. Pam could be used but as a random filler rather than a rostered weekend.

Sanson Community Playground. Grant is to follow up on outstanding maintenance of equipment with Manawatu District Council. It also needs a bike rack and a shade sail. Brian Carter, of Bulls, has had a look and proposed that current plans would not provide enough shade. Discussion was had about instant umbrella type (this year only) shade as to provide something instantly. Grant to follow up with Council to seek permission. Up to \$350 was motioned to be spent on umbrellas, if approval was given by council, motioned Heidi and seconded by Kristi.

Council is to come to Sanson to look at all roads and plan for upgrades in accordance with annual plan, waiting on feed back.

Pam has petition from Hedges Street and is looking at doing it town wide to help support council to take action on upgrades.

Grant is installing the town notice board provided by Air Force. Photo to be taken to be included in thankyou letter to Air Force once installed. Council had requirements in regard to location, size etc. Grant to install shortly. Heidi will look into pricing for signage for inside notice board.

Grant has put up an old toilet sign on Dundas Rd fence.

**Treasures Report:**

As at the 31<sup>st</sup> December \$23,417.59 in Market account and on the 15<sup>th</sup> January \$24,101.54. Hall account has \$4,116.57.

In accordance with previous minutes money was transferred from old accounts into new accounts on the 10<sup>th</sup> January 2020.

Grant Discussed the need to have a treasurer after Steve's resignation and suggested that we co-opt Chrissie Ellis on as Treasurer. Pam put a motion which was seconded by Leona.

Noted that Dell is training Jen <sup>Beraust</sup> ~~Book~~ to take over the daily tasks of running the hall. She will take over fully around March.

**Inwards correspondence:**

Steve Carey's resignation from committee. Letter to thank him for his service to the Committee. Motioned Grant seconded Pam. Kristi to write.  
New Sanson branding Signage to be installed in January.

Lots of Sanson Market communication on our email, and a letter from Workbridge asking about employees. Grant to reply stating we are not a business.

Letter from Bryn about security cameras and that he can provide to us as well to the community. Discussion had around the need for consultation from experts and Kristi to make inquiries. B&M, Coachmans. They need to be linked to CCTV not monitored.

Grant presented his idea of terms of reference template. Committee to take home and look at for discussion at next meeting.

Heidi discussed a bike path to Bulls, which led to a discussion about a bike/walking path from cemetery to Mt Lees reserve. Suggested we look at development plan and re familiarize ourselves.

Pam asked about Celebrate Sanson Day. It was decided that it was needed. And Zara Volunteered to help find a suitable date.

Pam discussed problems regarding unsavory behavior and driving of residents in Hedges Street. Suggested that residents affected keep reporting to police and council.

It was noted that the school park and BMX track needed some maintenance, Grant to contact Jude at the school re a tidy up.

Bus stop was brought up and asked to be tabled for next month's meeting.

Heidi suggested that the Sanson club is visible at this years Anzac Day service, and a discussion was had around usual routines and events.

Next meeting to be the 12<sup>th</sup> February